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BULLETIN NO. 014-17   SPECIAL PROGRAMS & FEDERAL ACCOUNTABILITY

TO:		Educational Service District Superintendents
		School District Superintendents
		School District Business Managers
		Private School Administrators
		Federal Grants Managers

FROM:		Chris Reykdal, Superintendent of Public Instruction

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2][bookmark: OLE_LINK3][bookmark: OLE_LINK4][bookmark: OLE_LINK5][bookmark: OLE_LINK6]RE:	Guidance on Private School Participation in Federal Programs

CONTACT:	Julie Chace, Program Specialist, Title I/LAP & CPR
		360-725-6167, julie.chace@k12.wa.us  

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since the passage of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) in 1965, local educational agencies (LEAs) have been required to provide equitable services to private school students, teachers, and in some cases, other education personnel, and parents under a number of ESEA programs. Due to the reauthorization of ESEA by the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), there are new and changed provisions that apply to both Title I, Part A and federal programs covered under Title VIII. The Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) issues this bulletin to provide guidance for private school participation in federal programs and highlights the changes that affect the 2017–18 school year. Find detailed descriptions of the available federal programs at http://bit.ly/ESSA-Private-Schools.

Annually, private schools are required to notify OSPI and the local school district of their intent to participate in federal supplemental education programs through the district. Private schools complete the notification process via the Private Participation in Federal Programs application in the Education Data System (EDS). The application is due April 30.

PRIVATE SCHOOL RESPONSIBILITIES
In order for a private school to access federal programs, it must: 
· Be a state approved, non-profit, elementary or secondary school. It must have submitted the annual certification through the State Board of Education.
· 
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· Have completed the Private School October Enrollment Report P105B form by October 2016. This information drives the allocations for services for the 2017–18 school year.
· Submit the Private Participation in Federal Programs application in EDS by April 30. Instructions on how to access the application are included in Attachment B. 

If the private school does not complete the application by April 30, its students, teachers, and other educational personnel cannot participate in services for the 2017–18 school year.

NOTE: Private school eligibility requirements have not changed under ESSA. 

Districts will contact private schools initially to provide information on which federal programs are available to them. Once private schools submit the Private Participation in Federal Programs application, local districts will contact the private schools who have chosen to participate to continue the consultation process for services for the 2017–18 school year. Consultation between the public school district and the private school needs to be timely and meaningful. 

SCHOOL DISTRICT RESPONSIBILITIES
On an annual basis, school districts must contact private school officials and inquire as to whether the private school’s students and teachers wish to participate in the federal programs available to them. District applications for federal grant funding are subject to OSPI review and approval after the private school completes the Private Participation in Federal Programs application and indicates their intent to participate.

School districts must maintain control of the program funds, as well as title to all materials, equipment, and property purchased with federal funds.

In addition, school districts are responsible for:
· Accessing the EDS site to view the list of eligible private schools. Instructions on how to access the site are included in Attachment C.
· Contacting the eligible private schools that have not yet completed the Private Participation in Federal Programs application in order to determine participation.
· Documenting the attempted contacts with those private schools. Attempt contact with the private school at least twice and document in the contact log.
· Providing timely and meaningful consultation with eligible private schools that choose to participate in federal programs and services. This process must begin before the local school district makes any decisions that affect the opportunities and services provided to private school students, teachers, and parents.
· Completing the Affirmation of Consultation form for each participating private school. LEA and private school officials must sign the document. Maintain a copy at the district and provide a copy to the private school. Find the required form in Attachment D.
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· Continuing the consultation process throughout the school year to ensure appropriate services are being provided.

New under ESSA, if an LEA disagrees with the views of private school officials with respect to any topic subject to consultation, the LEA must provide in writing to such private school officials the reasons why the LEA disagrees. The final decision rests with the LEA.

Districts with no private schools within their boundaries should review the Private Participation in Federal Programs application in EDS and verify there are no private schools. Districts must maintain this information at the district for documentation purposes.  

Districts with no private schools in their district may have the obligation to provide Title I, Part A services to eligible private school students who reside within their district boundaries, but attend a private school outside their district boundaries.

The private schools students residing in your district generate the funding for your district. That student is your responsibility, regardless of where the private school is located. Once identified, consult with the private schools where students from within your district boundaries attend to determine service delivery. It is an option, based on private school consultation, and conversations with other school districts to do an interlocal agreement with the district for them to deliver services to the eligible student(s). 

PRIVATE SCHOOL RESOURCES
· OSPI Private School Resources
http://k12.wa.us/ESEA/PrivateSchools.aspx 
· OSPI Presentation on Private Schools and ESSA http://www.k12.wa.us/ESEA/ESSA/DistrictResources.aspx 
· Fiscal Changes and Equitable Services Requirements under ESEA as Amended by ESSA https://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/leg/essa/essaguidance160477.pdf
· Private Schools and ESSA
http://k12.wa.us/ESEA/PrivateSchools.aspx
· Ensuring Equitable Services to Private School Children: A Title I Resource Tool Kit https://www2.ed.gov/programs/titleiparta/ps/titleitoolkit.pdf 
· Title I Services to Eligible Private School Children, Non-Regulatory Guidance http://www2.ed.gov/programs/titleiparta/psguidance.doc 
· The No Child Left Behind Act of 2001: Benefits to Private School Students and Teachers http://www2.ed.gov/nclb/choice/schools/privbenefits/benefitstops.pdf 
· Title IX, Part E Uniform Provisions: Non-Regulatory Guidance http://www2.ed.gov/policy/elsec/guid/equitableserguidance.doc 
· Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Act of 2006
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http://www2.ed.gov/policy/sectech/leg/perkins/index.html 
· USDA Child Nutrition Income Guidelines 2016–17 
http://www.k12.wa.us/ChildNutrition/Programs/NSLBP/pubdocs/2016-17IncomeGuidelines.pdf 

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE WEBINARS
OSPI will be scheduling a series of webinars for district and private school officials regarding private school participation in federal programs. These trainings will focus on the opportunities, requirements, and responsibilities of private schools and public school districts and will highlight the changes under ESSA. We will send further information regarding the webinars at a future date.

INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE
For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Julie Chace, Program Specialist, at 360-725-6167 or email julie.chace@k12.wa.us. The OSPI TTY number is 360-664-3631.

This bulletin is also available on OSPI’s website at http://www.k12.wa.us/BulletinsMemos/bulletins2017.aspx. 

Michaela W. Miller, Ed.D., NBCT
Deputy Superintendent

Gayle Pauley
Assistant Superintendent
Special Programs & Federal Accountability

Paula Moore
Director
Title I/LAP & CPR

CR:PM:jc

Attachment A:	School District Requirements Regarding Private School Participation in Federal Programs
Attachment B:	2017–18 Private School Electronic Reporting Instructions
Attachment C: 	2017–18 School District Electronic Reporting Instructions 
Attachment D: 	LEA Affirmation of Consultation with Private Schools


OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us.
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